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Front Cover: Raise a Reader Festival 

• Fall Whale of a Used Book Sale – Oct. 18-20
• Holiday Book Sales 

Nov. 15-16, 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. at Arvada Library 
Dec. 6-7, 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. at Columbine Library

• Colorado Gives Day – Dec. 10

Mountain Metro Association of Realtors, in collaboration with  
The Little Bear, is hosting its yearly fundraiser on Thursday, Oct. 24,  
5:30 - 9 p.m., at The Little Bear, 28075 Hwy. CO-74 in Evergreen.  
Proceeds benefit JCPL and other local libraries.

Tickets are $20 at mountainmetro.com or $25 at the door. 
The evening will feature live music, a buffet and a silent auction.  
For ages 21 and older. 

Jefferson County Library Foundation
10790 W. 50th Ave., Suite 200
Wheat Ridge, CO 80033
303.403.5075
jeffcolibraryfoundation.org



Welcome Our Newest Board Members & Staff

RAISE A READER CHUGGED RIGHT ALONG

From the moment you see him, you 
know that Maurice Chaffee is going 
to be delightful to meet, with his 
twinkling eyes and big broad smile. 

And you wouldn’t 
be surprised at all 
to learn that for the 
past 10 years he’s 
been cheerfully 
volunteering and 
supporting our 
Foundation and the 
Library. During that 
time, he and his 
wife Annette have 

assisted with set-up at JCLF’s semi-annual Whale of 
a Used Book Sales, and Annette also helps out by 
volunteering each week at the Belmar Library.

Above all, we are delighted to announce that 
Maurice is one of the newest members of JCLF’s 
Legacy Chapter – an exclusive group of individuals 
and couples who have generously chosen to place 
the Jefferson County Library Foundation in their 
estate plans.

When asked why he decided to do this, Maurice 
states simply, “Libraries have been good to me, 
providing so much information. It was a question of 
giving back.”

Maurice goes on to explain that before the new 
Belmar Library was constructed, he often visited 
the former library that was farther to the east, near 
Alameda and Pierce Streets in Lakewood. That 
Library provided valuable business resources to 
help Maurice figure out his long-range financial 

planning. ”I had to figure out my retirement and    
my investments,” he remarks. ”The Library helped  
me do this.” 

A retired geochemist with the U.S. Geological 
Survey, Maurice is a graduate of Colorado School of 
Mines in Golden and earned his M.S. and PhD from 
the University of Arizona. 

We are grateful that Maurice has elected to become 
a member of JCLF’s Legacy Chapter -- a way in which 
donors can provide support for our Jefferson County 
Public Library well into the future. For information 
on how you can include JCLF in your estate plans, 
call Jo Schantz at 303-403-5077 or send an email to 
jo.schantz@jeffcolibrary.org.

OUR NEW LEGACY CHAPTER IS GROWING!

Our Foundation is happy to announce 
that three new members have been 
added to the JCLF Board of Directors.

Kirby Edwards is a retired engineer 
from Lakewood. He and his wife 
Sharon are long-time supporters of 
JCLF and JCPL, and both periodically 
volunteer to help build medical 
clinics in Africa. “I realized literacy 
was important at an early age,” Kirby 

says. “My mother was a teacher, and I witnessed the 
gratitude of the people she taught to read.”

Lakewood resident Linda Fleming 
has been a part of our Foundation’s 
volunteer corps for many years, 
helping us at our warehouse in 
Wheat Ridge and assisting at our 
semi-annual Whale of a Used Book 

Sales. A former nurse, faculty consultant, program 
director and management analyst, Linda is also a 
talented seamstress who sells doll clothing through 
an online business.

Kim Johnson is our new Trustee liaison 
from JCPL. She currently serves on 
the Jefferson County School District 
Strategic Planning Advisory Council, 
and she also served as a member of 
the Jeffco 2020 Vision Workgroup, 
which defined the next strategic plan 

vision for Jeffco Public Schools. An Arvada resident, 
Kim is the vice chair of JCPL Trustees, and she has a 
professional background in real estate management.

Our New Volunteer & Friends 
Coordinator

JCLF is proud to introduce one of 
the newest members of our team – 
Kirstin Kraig, who has signed on as 
the Foundation’s Volunteer & 
Friends Coordinator.

In this new position, Kirstin will be 
in charge of recruiting, training and 

scheduling JCLF volunteers, overseeing the Friends 
Gift & Book Shop at the Belmar Library and leading 
the Friends of the Library membership organization. 

Kirstin has worked as an investment banker since 
graduating with an Economics degree from Claremont 
McKenna College in southern California. Her career 
has included mergers and acquisitions, as well as 
higher education and not-for-profit finance. She has 
worked with Jefferson County Public Library and the 
Foundation in a volunteer and consulting capacity 
for nearly a decade and has had the pleasure of 
coordinating two previous Whale of a Used Book 
Sales. 

Kirstin has also served on the boards of Excel 
Academy Charter School and Foothills Animal Shelter 
Foundation. She moved to Colorado in 1996, and 
enjoys playing tennis with her husband and two 
teenage sons. Please join us in welcoming Kirstin!

Our Whale of a Used Book Sale  
Event Planner – Deborah Deal

Deborah Deal has been a tireless 
volunteer for our Foundation, and 
one who has served not only as a 
former JCLF Board member but also 
as the Trustee liaison to our Board, 
representing Jefferson County Public 
Library. For the past three years, Deb 

has spearheaded the Jeffco International Women’s 
Day Luncheon held each March, and where JCLF has 
honored winners of the Girls in STEM competition with 
trophies and cash awards thanks to support from the 
Verizon Foundation. 

Deb is an accredited public relations executive (APR) 
and the CEO of the IX Power Foundation based in 
Golden. She also directs marketing initiatives for IX 
Power Clean Water. Welcome, Deb!

Susan Spring, New Office Coordinator 
Susan’s professional background 
includes office administration, 
technical writing and editing, and 
literacy education. She has worked 
as a volunteer for numerous non-
profits in roles ranging from reading/

literacy instruction to writing and editing to website 
development. A graduate of CU-Denver, Graduate 
School of Education, Susan also earned a master’s 
degree in English Literature, Creative Writing 
Emphasis, from CU-Boulder. Welcome to JCLF, Susan!

JCLF was glad to help support JCPL’s 
Raise A Reader event, held at the 
Colorado Railroad Museum in Golden 
on Saturday, August 10.
This year, the Raise A Reader program featured a 
free, day-long, literacy-focused event for children 
ages 0-5, and also provided resources and guidance 
to parents and caregivers.

Various stations were set up around the Museum 
grounds and activities were focused on reading, 
writing, talking, singing and playing – creative ways 
to help babies and preschoolers gain early literacy 
and pre-reading skills. As a plus, the 1,500 children 
and families who attended the event enjoyed train 
rides, face painting, a puppet theatre, food trucks,  
live music and more!

We are grateful to On Tap Credit Union for sponsoring 
our 2019 Raise A Reader event.

 
DID YOU KNOW THAT YOU CAN START AN 
ENDOWMENT TO SUPPORT THE LIBRARY?
Along with providing a bequest through your estate 
plans, our donors can also join one of JCLF’s Giving 
Circles and start establishing an endowment that 
will benefit the Library in the years to come. Here’s 
how it works:

• A donation of at least $5,000 (and up to $9,999) 
will signal you as a member of the Director’s Circle

• A gift of $10,000 or more will place you as a 
member of the President’s Circle

As you continue to contribute to your special 
fund, you will be eligible to establish a named 
endowment when you reach a total gift of $25,000. 

Would you like more information? Please  
contact Jo Schantz at 303-403-5077 or 
 jo.schantz@jeffcolibrary.org.
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Director’s Notes
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Foundation Staff 
Executive Director   Jo Schantz, MNM, CFRE 
   jo.schantz@jeffcolibrary.org

Warehouse    Don DuBé 
Coordinator   don.dube@jeffcolibrary.org

Bookkeeper   Allison Lausten 
   allison.lausten@jeffcolibrary.org

Office   Susan Spring 
Coordinator   susan.spring@jeffcolibrary.org

Volunteer & Friends  Kirstin Kraig 
Coordinator   kirstin.kraig@jeffcolibrary.org

 jeffcolibraryfoundation.org     

 instagram.com/jeffcofriends

 facebook.com/Jeffcofriends

Footnotes is a newsletter for Friends of Jefferson 
County Public Library, and we welcome your input. 
Please contact the Friends office at 303.403.5075  
or friends@jeffcolibrary.org with submissions.

Foundation Board 2019
President  Sally Reed
Vice President   TJ Bowen
Secretary  Lynn McDonald 
Treasurer  Ana Rojas-Artica

Members at large   
Caleb Amyot   Kim Johnson 
Ron Benson   Ron Marquez  
Neal Browne   Jessica Nichols
Deborah Deal   Tim Rogers 
Kirby Edwards    Donna Walker
Linda Fleming 

The mission of JCLF is to support and enrich the 
capabilities, resources and services of the Jefferson 
County Public Library through fundraising and 
advocacy efforts that benefit our diverse community.

GIFTS GIVEN IN TRIBUTE…
In memory of Lillie Aidala  
 Sally Duncan

In memory of John Burton 
 Susan E. Tourjee

In memory of Margery Dann Fouracre 
 Trudianne Anderson 
 Mary Susan Barbee 
 Christopher Dann 
 Robert Dann 
 Jeanne Hines

In memory of Jim Krendl 
 Theresa Keatinge

EDGEWATER’S FAMILY PLACE LIBRARY™

JCPL proudly opened the doors and 
welcomed more than two dozen guests 
to its Open House breakfast event on 
Saturday, July 27. 
The occasion was a time to tour and celebrate Jefferson 
County’s first Family Place Library™ located at the 
Edgewater Library.

What is a Family Place Library? According to 
familyplacelibraries.org, “Family Place builds on the 
knowledge that good health, early learning, parental 
involvement and supportive communities play a critical 
role in a young child’s growth and development. The 
overall goal of Family Place Libraries is to develop a 
family-friendly environment by transforming libraries 
into community centers for literacy, early childhood 
development, parent education and engagement,  
family support and community information.”

This library model caters to babies and small children 
and their families. Family Place Libraries are designed to 
create fun and welcoming environments where children 
and their caregivers can play, learn and grow together. In 
these specially designed areas, parents and children will 
find hands-on, interactive materials such as board and 
picture books, age-appropriate toys, puzzles, dramatic 
play items, blocks and drawing stations. This is the kind 
of library setting that invites little ones to explore, enjoy 
and learn!

You can visit the Family Place™ in the Edgewater Library 
located at 1800 Harlan St. Library hours are 9 a.m. to 8 
p.m. Monday through Thursday, 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. Friday 
and Saturday, and noon to 5 p.m. on Sunday.

  

Newsletter Photographer: Steve Hostetler

I always look forward to fall – a time 
when the leaves are changing, the 
air is crisper and I can expect a new 
“harvest” of many good books to 
read, audio books to listen to or 
DVDs to watch.

Since this year heralds the 50th 
anniversary of man’s walk on the 

moon, it seems appropriate to choose No Dream Is 
Too High, by astronaut Buzz Aldrin, or A Man on the 
Moon: The Voyages of the Apollo Astronauts by Andrew 
Chaikin. New from the suspense genre, look for 
chillers such as The Nanny by Gilly MacMillan, or The 
Chestnut Man, a murder mystery by Søren Sveistrup.

If you’re in the mood for classic movies on DVD, check 
out the popular 2017 story of The Lion King, or go 
back in time to The Terminator, that post-apocalyptic 
thriller from 2001. You can also take a trek down 
memory lane with the horror classic, The Shining, a 
precursor to this fall’s film release of Doctor Sleep, 
where a now-adult Danny Torrance faces an all-new 
terror.

As you can guess, all these books and DVDs are 
available at Jefferson County Public Library’s ten 
locations and the bookmobile.

If you are an avid bibliophile, you won’t want to miss 
our fall Whale of a Used Book Sale where you can 
find thousands of books, CDs, DVDs, vinyl records 
and more. We’ll be back at the Jeffco Fairgrounds 
on October 18-20, and our Friends Preview Night is 
scheduled for October 17. If you are not yet a Friend, 
or if your membership has lapsed, you can always 
sign up on Preview Night!

And please don’t forget…we always need donations 
of good books, so I hope you’ll also think of our 
Foundation when you want to donate quality items 
for our sales. We will be grateful for your contribution. 

Thank you!

Jo Schantz, MNM, CFRE 
Executive Director 
Jefferson County Library Foundation
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EXPLORE JCPL’S NEW OUTDOOR ADVENTURE SPACE

The ribbon-cutting ceremony 
and celebration of the new 
Discover Together: Outdoor 
Adventure Space took place 
Saturday, July 20. 

Professionally designed 
by Learning Landscapes, 
this unique space 
provides an outdoor, 
exploratory environment 
where children can 
engage in unstructured 
play.

Located outside the 
children’s area on the 
east side of the Standley 
Lake Library building, 
the space features two 
separate play areas 

that include sensory and habitat gardens, benches 
and fairy stumps, as well as tools to spark children’s 
imaginative play and learning, such as a willow dome 
and child-sized wheelbarrows, trowels and watering 
cans. The new area even boasts an “insect hotel” 
that gives bugs a place to live and allows our Library 

patrons a window into their tiny worlds. This last item 
was the result of an Eagle Scout project produced by 
17-year-old William Webster, an Arvada resident.

Why is this new outdoor area important to young 
Library patrons? As research shows, unstructured 
play helps children develop skills in gross and fine 
motor skills, creativity and socialization. Offering 
these activities outside also encourages exercise and 
contributes to emotional and physical health.

“This new Outdoor Adventure Space extends the 
Library’s commitment to help children be ready to read 
when they enter kindergarten and continue to support 
their learning as they grow,” remarks Donna Walker, 
executive director of Jefferson County Public Library.   

As an added bonus, youngsters can earn a special 
library explorer badge after completing outdoor 
activities and by taking a pledge to always be curious 
and exploring. This idea was inspired by the National 
Park’s Junior Ranger Program.

Our heartfelt thanks go to the many donors and 
partners who have made the Outdoor Adventure 
Space a reality: Allison Brigham; Warren Roeske; MWH 
Funding; the City of Arvada; the City of Westminster; 
the Jefferson County Library Foundation; and Jefferson 
County Open Space. This new children’s area is also 
dedicated in memory of Shirley M. Roeske.

JCLF took a different spin on this 
year’s Volunteer Appreciation 
Luncheon and marked it with a 
French accent! 
From croissants to eclairs and from baked brie 
to Salade Niçoise, our French-themed buffet 
served more than 60 of our fabulous Foundation 
volunteers at the Goosetown Event Center in 
Golden on Friday, July 26. When we tossed in some 
musical entertainment by accordionist Alicia Baker, 
the celebration became truly magnifique!

“We are so grateful to our volunteers for 
everything they do for us. Some help at our 
warehouse, sorting books, others help at the 
Whale of a Used Book Sales, and still others serve 
on our Board of Directors,” comments Jo Schantz, 
executive director of JCLF. “This is just a small way 
we can honor each one and let them know how 
much we appreciate their work on our behalf.”

Fun en Français at our Volunteer Appreciation Luncheon

The Foundation also singled out key volunteers 
who were paid special tribute during a brief awards 
ceremony after the luncheon. These awards and 
honorees included:
• Volunteer Leadership Award – Tyrenny Hidy
• 2019 Volunteer of the Year – Tom and Donna Kelly
• The Elena Joyce Grissom Lifetime Achievement   
 Award – Deborah Deal

“Our Foundation simply couldn’t exist without the 
tremendous support of our volunteers,” says Sally 
Reed, Board president of JCLF. “We rely on their help 
in so many ways, and it is a privilege to honor each 
one for their service and for their commitment to our 
cause – that of supporting Jefferson County Public 
Library.”

After the luncheon, each attendee received a goody 
bag that included pens, candy, water bottles (courtesy 
of FirstBank) and sunglasses (donated by Pinkard 
Construction).

To find out how you can volunteer at JCLF, visit 
jeffcolibraryfoundation.org or call 303-403-5075.

Great food, good friends and a posh setting equal 
one terrific fundraiser! And that’s what Dine and 
Donate is all about!

Whether you’re hungry for lunch, happy hour or 
dinner, join us on Wednesday, October 23, at 240 
Union restaurant for an event that will net the 
Jefferson County Library Foundation 25% of all  
food sales that day. 

“What could be better than paying for a fabulous 
meal and knowing that a portion of those dollars will 
go back to JCLF? It’s a winning combination,” says 
Sally Reed, president of the JCLF Board of Directors. 
“We are grateful to Michael Coughlin, owner of 240 
Union restaurant, for hosting this event to benefit our 
Foundation.”

DON’T FORGET! 
This year, Community First Foundation and 
FirstBank are presenting Colorado Gives Day 
on Tuesday, December 10, 2019. This annual 
statewide movement celebrates and increases 
philanthropy in Colorado through online giving. 
The $1 Million Incentive Fund created by these 
partners is one of the largest giving-day incentive 
funds in the country. 

You can make a contribution to the Jefferson 
County Library Foundation by going to 

ColoradoGives.org. Also, you can schedule your gift 
ahead of time beginning November 1. 

When you make your donation, you can choose 
your donation to be "In Honor" or "In Memory" of 
someone, send an eNote to the named person, or 
you can ask JCLF to send a physical card or letter to 
acknowledge your contribution.

DINE AND DONATE AT 240 UNION ON OCT. 23

The restaurant is located at 240 Union Blvd., Lakewood, 
CO 80228. It opens for lunch at 11 a.m. and closes at 10 
p.m. weekdays. For reservations, call 303.989.3562 or 
visit www.240union.com.

DON’T FORGET… 
Our Friends Gift & Book Shop in the Belmar 
Library will be closed starting Sept. 29.  
We will reopen in spring 2020. 
Check these websites for more information:  
jeffcolibrary.org 
jeffcolibraryfoundation.org.
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SUMMER READING WAS SUPER FUN!

WHALE (SALE) WATCHING – COMING IN OCTOBER!  

Fishing around for good books at 
bargain prices? You’ll find a whole 
sea of books at the Jefferson County 
Library Foundation’s (JCLF) semi-
annual Whale of a Used Book Sale.
This event will be held at the Jefferson County 
Fairgrounds from Friday, Oct. 18, through Sunday, 
Oct. 20. The sale, which has a 20+ year history in the 
community, offers more than 80,000 books, CDs, DVDs, 
vinyl records and many more items with prices starting 
at $0.50. Plus, admission is free!

“We’re always so amazed and grateful for the turnout 
at each of these popular sales,” says Jo Schantz, 
executive director of the Jefferson County Library 
Foundation. “Plus, our Whale of a Used Book Sales help 
the Foundation raise thousands of dollars annually, 
which in turn benefit the programs, events and 
activities of Jefferson County Public Library.” 

The used book sale launches on Thursday evening, 
Oct. 17, with a Friends-only Preview Night from 6 to 
8 p.m., and where Friends of Jefferson County Public 
Library members are invited to shop the sale before it 
opens to the public. The following morning, Oct. 18, 

Early Bird shoppers can get in ahead of the crowd 
from 8 – 9 a.m. for a fee of $10 per adult. At 9 
a.m., the sale opens to the public, and there is no 
admission charge. The used book sale runs from 9 
a.m. to 5 p.m. on Friday and Saturday, Oct. 18 and 
19. On Sunday, Oct. 20, the sale is open from 11 a.m. 
to 3 p.m.

“These book sales are a great contribution to the 
Library and the community,” said Donna Walker, 
executive director, Jefferson County Public Library. 
“They allow us to keep Library resources fresh, 
recycle books and materials responsibly, put books 
back in the hands of Jeffco residents, and receive 
Foundation support for Library programs. It’s the 
best deal going.” 

Each year, this event enjoys tremendous support 
from local sponsors, including this year’s Friends 
Community Partners: Westerra Credit Union, 
Bandimere Speedway, Pinkard Construction, 
Stevinson Toyota West and Etkin Johnson Real 
Estate Partners.

For more information about the Foundation and the 
fall Whale of a Used Book Sale, or if you would like 
to volunteer or become a Friend of the Library, visit 
jeffcolibraryfoundation.org. 

FALL WHALE OF A USED BOOK SALE HIGHLIGHTS

• Friends-Only Preview Night, 6 to 8 p.m. – Thursday, Oct. 17

• Half-Price Day for Jeffco Employees, Educators and Friends of the Library (with ID) on 
 Saturday, Oct. 19

• Bag Day on Sunday, Oct. 20, 11 a.m. - 3 p.m.   A grocery-sized bag of books starts at $6.

• Bert’s Weathered and Treasured section, a treasure trove of collectible, rare and highly  
 desirable books priced individually.

What’s a Whale Without a Name?
Last spring, JCLF held a contest – both online 
and at our Whale of a Used Book Sale – asking 
our patrons and book lovers to help us name our 
little blue whale. And the verdict came back loud 
and clear.

Moby is the whale’s new moniker, and we are 
grateful to those who cast their 
ballots and gave our whale a 
very nautical and classic name.  
Thank you!

We couldn’t set 
up our huge sales 
without help from the 
Colorado Correctional 
Center. JCLF Executive 
Director Jo Schantz 
presents Sgt. John Coe 
with a framed letter of 
appreciation during 
a ceremony at Camp 
George West  
in Golden.

How did you spend your summer?  
We know that more than 44,000 Jeffco 
residents spent the season reading 
as they participated in JCPL’s annual 
Summer Reading challenge! 
Local book lovers logged 42,398,725 minutes enjoying 
good reads throughout the eight-week program –  
from June 1 through July 31.
And not only did the event include reading great books, 
JCPL staff also created a whole line-up of events and 
activities to keep readers engaged in the program. Here 
are some examples:
o Universe of Surprise with Magic Rob -- a magic   
 show for school-age children
o Astronaut-Ka-Doodle & Blast Off: Apollo Art! --   
 creative arts for the youngest patrons
o Space Junk -- teaching children to get creative   
 about dealing with waste
o Denver Museum of Nature & Science: Invisible   
 Forces -- physics-based program for children
o Denver Museum of Nature & Science: Mission to  
 Mars -- teamwork challenge for children
o Rocket Blast -- rocketry for children
o LibLab: Printing with Sun Paper & Alien Slime Lab  
 – hands-on fun for school-age children
o Teen and Adult Celestial Henna – hands-on   
 program for those 13 and up
o Space Pinatas -- hands-on fun for all ages
o Cyanography – Sun printing for all ages –   
 adults loved this!

This year’s reading challenge 
was promoted in many ways 
– online, on air (thanks to a 
marketing partnership with 
Comcast), through the Library’s 
new Connect magazine and 
through sign-up opportunities 
that were available at all Library 
locations and staffed by teen 
volunteers. Plus, we have to 
thank all the promotional 
efforts of JCPL employees  

who encouraged patrons to join in the challenge. 

“There isn’t one employee (of the Library) who didn’t 
contribute to Summer Reading in one way or another, 
and for that, I am thankful,” says Cindy Jaye, JCPL’s 
program manager. 

Our Foundation was pleased to provide ten $100 gift 
cards as prizes for Summer Reading participants, and 
we were happy to donate five $800 awards to the Jeffco 
schools that had the most student participation and 
read the most books. Here are those winning schools:

•   Adams Elementary Preschool   
•   Glennon Heights Elementary School  
• Bell Middle School            
• Arvada High School 
• Addenbrooke Classical Academy 

We also want to thank this year’s Summer Reading 
sponsors for their tremendous support: Lakeside 
Amusement Park; Elitch Gardens Theme & Water 
Park; Comcast; Melvin & Elaine Wolf Foundation; 
FirstBank; Genesee Mountain Foundation; and The Kerr 
Foundation.
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1000 BOOKS BEFORE KINDERGARTEN

Each year, JCLF is happy to support 
specialized Library programs under 
the umbrella of Early Childhood 
Literacy, and one of those programs 
is known as 1000 Books Before 
Kindergarten. 
This popular, nationwide literacy program 
encourages parents, caregivers and guardians to 
introduce babies, toddlers and small children to the 
world of reading. 

The program is simple. Parents or guardians choose 
a book or story to read to their child (they can read 
the same story multiple times – that counts, too!), 
they keep an account of the readings (by logging in 
the books or stories read on a hard copy sheet given 
to participants via the Library, or through an online 
portal), and soon each participating child is on his/
her way to the 1,000 mark! The goal is to ensure that 
every child in Jefferson County – no matter their 
socio-economic status – is ready to read by the time 
they begin kindergarten. 

JCPL began the 1000 Books Before Kindergarten 
model program in 2016 in three Jefferson County 
cities – Edgewater, Wheat Ridge and Lakewood. The 
Library targeted areas with predominantly low-
income families, and where students were identified 
as falling short for overall literacy and school-
readiness. Today, JCPL has expanded the program to 
all 10 branch libraries and the bookmobile.

At its beginning, 286 children (plus their parents 
or guardians) signed up for this initial project in 
the three start-up locations. As of July of this year, 
5,788 young children and families have signed up 
for this program – more than 20 times the number 
of participants in 2016. Added to that number, 297 
children have completed the program to date, and 
512 youngsters are at the halfway (500 books) mark!

The program is also helping to encourage pre-
reading skills at Head Start centers, where JCPL 
brings the program to disadvantaged children in 
day care. 

“Our role is to get families excited about reading,” 
remarks Head Start’s Lead Family Support Specialist 

Why do you volunteer at JCLF? Here 
are some interesting responses . . .

Roseanne Beeler
There are two reasons 
why I volunteer at JCLF. 
I love the Library and it’s 
a good way to give back 
to the community. I also 
find it rewarding because 
the Foundation is able to 
generate dollars from the 
book sales. This is a fun 
group to work with, it’s 
stress-free and I’ve even 

recruited other volunteers to work here!

Kris Fletcher
I like volunteering [at 
JCLF] because it’s not a 
huge time commitment 
and the hours are so 
flexible! I saw an ad for 
Foundation volunteers 
in the newspaper, and 
I was looking for a way 
to give back. I thought, 
“this looks interesting,” 
so I volunteered. And the 

book sales are so much fun, plus we earn free books 
for our volunteer time.

Marcia Sadler
After I retired, I 
started volunteering 
at the Golden 
Library, but when 
that Library closed 
for a remodel in 
2015, I volunteered 
at the Foundation’s 
warehouse. After the 
Library reopened, I 

decided “I’ll just stay here,” because it’s so pleasant 
and the hours are so flexible.

All three volunteers agreed on one big advantage 
they gain at the Foundation: plenty of exercise! 
According to Roseanne, “I don’t have to lift weights” 
at the gym, and as Marcia points out, “I get my 
upper body exercise and I don’t have to go to 
Curves!”

VOLUNTEER SPOTLIGHT: Why do you volunteer?

Manda Faherty. “Anything that gives families a target 
or goal, it’s well received. It’s huge to have family 
engagement!”

To learn more about the program, visit  
jeffcolibrary.org/1000-books-before-kindergarten.

THANK YOU FOR SUPPORTING EARLY 
CHILDHOOD LITERACY . . .
Over the last three years, our Foundation has been 
proud to receive valuable funding in support of JCPL’s 
Early Childhood Literacy programs. These funders 
include:

Buell Foundation
Theda & Tamblin Clark Smith Family Foundation
On Tap Credit Union
El Pomar Foundation
Genesee Mountain Foundation
Golden Civic Foundation
Rose Community Foundation
Solera Bank
City of Wheat Ridge
Melvin & Elaine Wolf Foundation

We continue to be grateful for your support!

DO YOU KNOW WHAT WE SELL ON 
JEFFCO FRIENDS?
As you are probably aware, JCLF has its own online 
storefront called Jeffco Friends. We sell rare and 
collectible books, CDs and DVDs, and many of these 
items are unique! Did you know that we sold an 
autographed Flannery O’Connor book for $1,000? Or 
that we sold a book by artist Marc Chagall for $1,700? 
These are just two of the treasures we’ve discovered in 
some of our book donations. 

Warehouse Coordinator Don DuBé is in charge of this 
money-making enterprise, and here is a list of some of 
his most recent sales, where they were sent and their 
selling price:

Extractive Metallurgy of Uranium – to Australia – $28.00

Western/Adventure books on CD – to Florida - $70.00

Scrubs, the complete collection on DVD – to Kentucky 
- $36.00

Works of Giuseppe Francesco – to Bronx, NY - $68.00

J.W. Waterhouse: The Modern Pre-Raphaelite – to New 
York - $79.00

If you have rare and unusual books to donate, please 
contact Don at 303-403-5076, or visit our website, 
jeffcolibraryfoundation.org, to learn more about our 
book donation program.

Did you know that you can support JCLF and JCPL just 
by shopping at King Soopers? It’s true, and it’s easy!

To register for the new Community Rewards Program, 
visit https://www.kingsoopers.com to create or log into 
your account. 

After you log in, click "Save" at the top of the page and 
then click "King Soopers Community Rewards" from 
the drop-down menu.

From there, you can sign up for the rewards program 
to donate a portion of your purchase to JCLF. (Simply 
key in Jefferson County Library Foundation in the "Find 
an Organization" box.) For the last step, click on “enroll” 
under our JCLF address.

From that point on, every time you use your King 
Soopers Rewards Card or enter your alternate ID at 
checkout, 5% of the purchase amount will benefit JCLF. 

The Clippinger Family at the Standley Lake Library.

KING SOOPERS COMMUNITY REWARDS 
PROGRAM GIVES 5% BACK TO JCLF
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